Holland Conservation Commission

Minutes of Commission meeting held on December 9, 2003

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Steven Anderstrom, Patricia Caron, Howard Fife and Jim Wettlaufer. Absent: Helen Kreiger and Marguerite Choquette.

7:00 p.m. Reading of the minutes of the previous meetings of November 25, 2003 and December 2, 2003, were accepted by all and signed by Steven Anderstrom, Acting Chairman.

7:05 p.m. The continued public hearing of Jason Asselin of Maybrook Rd., map 7-A2 was again represented by Richard Para. Mr. Para presented a new site plan with additional hay bails along the limit of the work area. The map has been re-flagged and no cutting is to be done beyond the dotted line. Notice of Intent was approved. Hearing closed at 7:15 p.m.

7:15 p.m. Mr. Para also represented David Charron of 46 Wales Rd., map 16-9-1, to upgrade his septic system. It had been noted that the silt fences were not staked properly. Dave Kabinski is to be informed that silt fences are to be entrenched into the ground.

7:30 p.m. Paul Gillis, Chairman of the Senior Center Building Commission, needs a foundation permit for map 13-C-17, on Sturbridge Rd. to erect a 4600 sq. ft. modular structure to be used as a senior center. No conservation issues, but was instructed to maintain silt fences along the project because of the downhill slope. Approved by all and signed by Mary vandenBerg.

8:00 p.m. The Order of Conditions, file No. 184-163 were written for Peter and Jeannette Smith of Marcy Rd., map 20-C-13. Applicant will be notified by Certified Mail.

8:30 p.m. The Order of Conditions, file No. 184-165 were denied to Clarence Soper and Mark Farrell because of a map discrepancy. The Applicant, Owner and DEP to be notified by Certified Mail.

9:00 p.m. Discussions and debate on going regarding new bylaws for the Conservation Commission, restructuring the scheduled meetings, and possibly posting all board work projects

Motion to adjourn made by Steven Anderstrom, seconded by Pat Caron. Meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m.

Submitted by:

Patricia J. Caron, Secretary

Copies to: Selectmen, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway Surveyor, File and HCC Chairperson

